


Lisa Sieczkowski, MD

Dr. Sieczkowski had an essay 

published in the Journal of the 

American Medical Association. 
Scenes From a Mammogram. JAMA. 

Sieczkowski LM. 2022 Jan 4;327(1):35. doi: 

10.1001/jama.2021.23000. PMID: 

34982116.

https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/article-abstract/2787725


The Midwest American Federation for Medical 

Research (MW AFMR) hosted its annual meeting in 

collaboration with the Central Society for Clinical 

and Translational Research (CSCTR) There was a 

good showing from the Dept. of Peds,  giving talks 

and winning awards.  

1. Naveenkumar Perumal, CHRI member, 

Instructor in Sid Mahapatra’s lab, won the 

Outstanding Young Investigator Award and 

gave a platform presentation of his research.

2. David Doss, PhD student in Sid Mahapatra’s

lab, won a Trainee Award and presented a 

poster of his research. 

3. Jeff Salomon, MD, Pediatric Intensivist, gave a 

platform presentation of his research.

4. Gwenn Skar, MD,  Eric Peeples, MD, and Sid 

Mahapatra, MD gave talks on their research. 

5. Kari Simonsen, MD was invited to Chair the 

Department Chair session. She chose to 

highlight the research of Dr.’s Skar, Peeples, 

and Mahapatra. 

The Midwest American 

Federation for Medical Research



Arwa Nasir, MD

Dr. Nasir recently wrote a pandemic reflection 

that has been published in the American 

Academy of Pediatrics News
“Missed well-child visits lead to delays in diagnosing 

developmental disorders”

https://publications.aap.org/aapnews/news/19597


Dr. Anderson-Berry has

been selected to serve 

as a member of the 

American Society of 

Nutrition’s Education 

and Professional 

Development Oversight 
Committee

Ann Anderson-Berry, MD, PhD, FAAP



Child Health Policy

Chad Abresch, PhD
Executive Director, 

CityMatCH

Kiara Lyons, MPH, CPH
Public Health Project 

Coordinator, CityMatCH

Bibhusha Karki
Public Health Project 

Coordinator, CityMatCH

Marilyn Johnson, MBA
Director of Operations, 

CityMatCH

Drissa Toure, MD., PhD., MPH
Assistant Professor, UNMC

Munroe-Meyer Institute

Carol Gilbert, PhD
Assistant Professor, UNMC

Melissa Tibbits, PhD
Associate Professor and Vice Chair, 

Department of Health Promotion, 
College of Public Health

Karly Meyer
UNMC COM 2022

The Division of Child Health Policy has a new publication in 
the Journal of Racial and Ethnic Health Disparities. 

“Understanding the Emotional Labor of Public Health Equity Work: A 

mixed methods study.”



Dr. Ami Kanley (Peds PGY-2) is presenting a poster at ASPHO

“Clinical Presentation and Outcomes of Pediatric Hemolytic 

Anemia: Retrospective Analysis”

Faculty Mentor: Dr. Chittalsinh Raulji

Dr. Lauren Ridgway (Peds PGY-2) is presenting a poster at PAS

“Feasibility and Application of Early Enteral Feeding Initiation in 

Extremely Low Birth Weight Infants”

Faculty Mentor: Dr. Ann Anderson-Berry 

Dr. Lauren Roach (Peds PGY-3) is presenting at SCCM Critical Care 

Congress

“Cardiac Surgery Post Operative Outcomes Using Peripheral IV 

Access in the Pediatric Cardiac ICU”

Faculty Mentor: Dr. Laura Ortmann

Dr. Jenna Essink (Peds PGY-2) is presenting a poster at the 

Midwestern Clinical and Translational Research Meeting

“Single Pass Albumin Dialysis for Refractory Vasoplegia in Calcium 

Channel Blocker Toxicity”

Faculty Mentor: Dr. Jeff Salomon

Resident Celebrations



Serenity McAndrews, Pediatrics Resident and 

Brooklyn Leitch, Pediatrics Hospital Medicine 

Fellow, have both been selected for scholarships 

to attend the American Academy of Pediatrics 

Advocacy conference.



New Physicians

Pooja Dave, MD 

Hospital Medicine  

Lincoln



Dr. James is 

celebrating his 25th

anniversary with 

Children’s Emergency 

Medicine!

Scott James, MD



Bradford Becken, MD

Dr. Becken has received numerous compliments on the 
student evals. He has been recognized for his enjoyable 

lectures and humor. One student even commented 
that they are considering Infectious Diseases. Thank you, 

Dr. Becken, for your commitment to our students!



Dr. Dennis is such an asset to CHHC patients. He took the 

time to visit a mom while her child was in the PICU (he was

not on service but took time out of clinic to see them). He 

offered peace and realistic expectations and shared a 

moment with mom that she described as “heaven 

sent.” This gesture made in their time of crisis was very 

impactful and memorable for them.

Matthew Dennis, MD



Send copies of awards, certificates, publications, grants, recognitions, 

honors, etc. (along with photographs) to Steph Montgomery. 


